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ITEM NO. 7 

SUBJECT 

Consideration of Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031, An Order Rescinding Order No. 95-17, 
Waste Discharge Requirements for R.C.P. Block and Brick Inc., San Diego County (Order 95-
17). (Sherrie Komeylyan) 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Adoption of Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031 is recommended. 

KEY ISSUES 

Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031 (Supporting Document 1), if adopted, will rescind Order 
No. 95-17. All sand and gravel washing, block brick manufacturing, and sand slurry decanting 
operations at the R.C.P. Block and Brick facility (Facility) have terminated. 

PRACTICAL VISION 

The Practical Vision1 sets forth strategies to achieve healthy waters and accomplish our 
mission. The rescission of waste discharge requirements for facilities no longer in operation 
allows the San Diego Water Board to direct resources that would be used to manage and 
monitor these facilities to higher priority projects that support our Practical Vision goals.  

DISCUSSION 

Order No. 95-17 established requirements for the discharge of wash water to onsite settling 
ponds from sand and gravel processing at the Facility. The Facility operated at 9631 N. 
Magnolia Ave., Santee, California (Supporting Document No. 2). 
 
R.C.P. Block and Brick, Inc. notified the San Diego Water Board, via letter dated February 28, 
2018, that it had terminated operations at the Facility (Supporting Document No. 3). San 
Diego Water Board staff inspected the Facility on January 25, 2019 and verified no wash water 
was being discharged and operations at the Facility had been terminated and Order No. 95-17 
is no longer needed. 
 
SIGNIFICANT CHANGES 

Adoption of Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031 will rescind Order No. 95-17, ending the need 
for R.C.P. Block and Brick, Inc. to submit monitoring reports to the San Diego Water Board. 
 
COMPLIANCE RECORD 

There are no outstanding compliance issues with R.C.P. Block and Brick, Inc. 

 

                                                           
1 Practical Vision: https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sandiego/water_issues/programs/practical_vision/docs/PV-
WQCC_Version.pdf 
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PUBLIC NOTICE 

Notification of this action was sent to known interested parties by mail on March 8, 2019 
(Supporting Documents No. 4 and 5). Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031 was posted on the 
San Diego Water Board website on March 8, 2019 for a period of 30 days. No comments were 
received during the written comment period. These actions satisfy the public notification 
requirements of Water Code, division 7, section 13167.5 for a 30-day notice.  

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS 

1. Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031  
2. Map Showing Location of Facility 
3. Letter from R.C.P. Block and Brick, Inc. dated February 28, 2018 
4. Transmittal Letter for Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031 
5. Notice of Public Hearing and Comment Period for Tentative Order No. R9-2019-0031 


